October 29, 2021

Attention: Mr. Joseph Byrne, Chief Executive Officer

Emergence Global Enterprises Inc. 14 Centre Street Essex, ON N8M 1N9

Dear Mr. Byrne:

We regret to inform you that we are resigning as independent auditors of Emergence Global Enterprises Inc. (the "Company") effective immediately. As previously discussed with you, the challenges of servicing the Company's continued growth through its business development and strategic acquisitions, combined with the logistics of being outside of the Greater Vancouver market and the fact that we have a limited number of staff available to service a high-growth company such as yours, makes our firm an unviable option to continue as the Company's independent auditors. Our resignation is not due to any disagreement with management, or with respect to any accounting principles or practices, financial statement disclosure, or auditing scope or procedure related to the Company.

We are committed to working with management and the Company's successor auditor to ensure a smooth transition of services. On behalf of the partners and staff of Saturna Group, we want to thank management for the opportunity to be service to the Company, and wish the Company all the best in their future endeavours.

Yours truly,

Per:

Henry Chow, CPA, CA

Partner

SATURNA GROUP LEP